Town of Manchester
February 14, 2017

The Mayor and Council of the Town of Manchester met on the above date. Those
present were Mayor Ryan Warner, Melinda Smith, Jenn Warner, Vince Pacelli, Debra Howe,
Dale Wilder, Steve Miller, Chief Hess and Kelly Baldwin.

The Pledge of Allegiance was recited.

Ms. Smith made a motion to approve the January 10, 2017 minutes with revisions. Ms.
Warner seconded the motion. The motion passed unanimously.

Mr. Wilder made a motion to receive the January 2017 Check Register as submitted. Mr.
Pacelli seconded the motion. The motion passed unanimously.

Mayor Warner thanked the volunteers who were present for the “Volunteer
Appreciation” social that will follow this meeting.

Ms. Warner made a motion to approve to appointment of Marianne Warehime, Nancy
Herman and Belva LaMotte to the Board of Supervisors of Elections. Ms. Smith seconded the
motion. The motion passed unanimously. They will be sworn in at a later date.

Mr. Miller gave the monthly Town Administration and Public Works report. There is no
change in the Sheetz project. Mr. Miller is working on updating job descriptions and is 40%
complete. Code enforcement continues. Mr. Miller distributed a 2™ draft version of a
Sustainable Communities Advisory Committee (SCAC) charge for review. There will be a
Hampstead-Manchester Business Expo on March 11, 2017 at Manchester Valley High School.

Chief Hess gave the monthly Police report. There were 60 calls for service in January.
Traffic enforcement continues on Southwestern, Charmil, Main, Church and Fridinger Mill roads.
Manchester had the lowest crime in the county.

Steve Castro, of Millie Way, expressed concern over the speed and amount of traffic on
his street. Discussion followed. Chief Hess will have enforcement there as well.

Dave Doxzen, of Castlefield, questioned the status of the meeting between the elected
officials and residents concerning their request for more town services. Mayor Warner will be in
contact with him.

Council members gave committee reports.

Ms. Smith made a motion to adjourn. Mr. Wilder seconded the motion. The motion
passed unanimously. The meeting adjourned at 7:58pm.

Respectfully submitted, Kelly J. Baldwin



